EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday March 9th 1999 at 7.30pm.

Present:

Mrs I Gregory

Mr D Bee (Chairman)

Mrs J Joyce

Mr T Martin

Mrs V Middleton (Secretary)

Mr M Peck





Apologies:







Mrs S Woolley

Mr D Johnson

Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the chairman.

Matters arising 

1.
Heraldic Village Signs.
Lady Willoughby had sent the Parish Council a coloured plan of a proposed design for the village heraldic signs. The meeting agreed that this design was perfect and provided that the price was within the budget 4 such signs should be purchased. Councillor Joyce was requested to contact Mr Felstead about getting the project under way. Mr Felstead will be requested to make an appointment with the Grimsthorpe Estate Office to discuss his material requirements.











Action:   Councillor Joyce

2.
Millennium Mugs.
This matter is to be deferred until the next meeting, as there is no further information available to date. 

Action:    Secretary

3.
Parish Photograph
Confirmation of the arrangements for the Parish Photograph has been received from the photographer, Mr Nigel McMillan. 

4.
Edenham School Governors Report.
Mr Dawson, the Parish Council’s representative from the School Governors, gave an informative report on the School’s progress. There are now 110 pupils on the school roll and results from the 11 plus examinations this year have been excellent. The new classrooms are working very well with only a few minor problems.  The increasing size of the school roll now means that more School Governors are required and it was suggested that it would be beneficial to both the school and the Parish Council if a Parish Councillor filled this post.  This would also negate the requirement for the Parish to share a representative with the Witham and Manthorpe Parish.










Action:   All Councillors
5.
Millennium Grant
Mrs Iona Sadler has informed the Parish Council that a grant of £500 would be offered towards the Parish’s Millennium Project subject to all of the required funds being secured.  
6.
Overhanging Trees 
The Chairman is to raise the matter of the trees that overhang Church Lane Edenham with Mr Murray, Grimsthorpe Estate.











Action:   Chairman
7.
Village Hall Wheelchair Access.
Councillor Joyce reported on the progress on the matter of wheelchair access to the Village Hall. The item is to be included on the agenda for the next Village Hall Committee Annual General Meeting. 











Action:   Councillor Joyce
8. 
Speed Limit
The proposed speed limit changes within the Parish are to become operative from 6th May 1999. The appropriate road signs will be erected as required to meet the date stated.

9.
Village Playing Field.
 Councillor Martin gave a full report on the progress on the village playing field and on the financial grants that had been applied for. Plans are going well and the project is on schedule.

10.
Planning Consent.
Outline Planning has been granted to Grimsthorpe Estate in respect of their application for the location to the west of 26 Scottlethorpe Road, Edenham.

11.
Financial Matters.
Cheques were signed for the following:


a.
£20-00p
-
Donation to the “Winged Fellowship Charity”

b.
£502-73p
-
Clerks salary, Village Hall letting fees, postage & photocopies.











Action:   Secretary

12.
Correspondence.
Following discussion on correspondence received by the Parish Council it was agreed that a letter should be written to the Council for the Protection of Rural England regarding the application by Allison Homes for a proposed housing development in Bourne. The Parish Council is concerned that such a large-scale development would have a significant impact on the town and that prior to work commencing, proper consideration should be given to facilities within the town. These include 

the provision of school places, sufficient medical and dental care and resources to cater for the additional traffic.











Action:   Secretary

13.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will be held in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 11th May 1999 at 7.30pm following the Parish Elections held on 6th May 1999. 

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.10pm. 

A Parish Meeting followed.
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